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❶  Chamber of Commerce Membership 

 

 

 

We recently decided that it was the right 
moment for us to become a member of the 

Staffordshire Chambers of Commerce. The 
decision was made as we see that a strong link 

with local businesses will benefit the Northfield Centre in numerous ways.  
Our membership will allow us to work closely with other Chambers’ members 

this will assist us to become better known as a business in Stafford and afford 
us opportunities to access support and work collaboratively with other 

organisations endeavouring to achieve similar aims to us.   
 

 

The Chamber also  organise over 150 events each year of varying scale and 
size.  This supports and informs business and helps strengthen supply chains. 

 
The Chamber supports its members in many ways including access to 

network events and the ability to promote what we do in their Focus 
magazine which has a circulation of nearly 15,000. As a new member we will 

be featured in the next edition.  We will be looking at having exciting articles 
to feature in future editions. 
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❷  Launch of the Building Better Opportunities Programme 

 
In January we started work on the Building Better Opportunities programme this is funded via the BIG Lottery and 

European Social Fund.  A wide range of partners across Staffordshire are working together to reach those furthest 

from the job market. 

We have created an new booklet which features the opportunities  which is available on-line on our website 

www.northfieldcentre.co.uk or from our reception desk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be looking to work with partner organisations who would like to provide work experience or volunteer 

opportunities.  If you are looking to recruit new staff this is an excellent way of getting to know the abilities of 

potential employees  through a fully supported programme which assists our BBO participants to gain new skills in 

the labour market.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Northfield Centre,  

Magnolia Avenue, 

Stafford, ST16 3DU 

 

Info@northfieldcentre.co.uk 

 

 

01785 248733 

If you are interested please get in touch 
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❸  Work-Routes Programme Coming Soona personal plan to find the 

right job for them. 
Work Routes helps unemployed people find and sustain employment.  The free service enables jobseekers to 

improve their skills and employability and create a personal plan to find the right job for them. 

 

Regular 1-2-1 personal guidance is available from a friendly adviser, as well as group training and exclusive local 

jobs vacancies.  

If you are interested in the programme please speak to one of the staff in the centre. 

vacancies 
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O n  S a tu rd a y  th e  2 5
th

 o f  M a rc h  2 0 1 7  w e  

w e re  v e ry  p le a s e d  to  w e lc o m e  b a c k  th e  

In n o v a t io n  C h a m b e r  O rc h e s t ra  fo r  th e ir  

s e c o n d  c o n c e r t . A fte r  th e  s u c c e s s  o f  th e ir  

f ir s t  c o n c e r t  p re fo rm e d  

in  D e c e m b e r  th e  

o rc h e s t ra  w e re  a ls o  

d e lig h te d  to  re tu rn  to  

w h a t  th e ir  re fe r re d  to  

a s   “ s u c h  a  w e lc o m in g  

e n v iro n m e n t  w ith  a  

v e ry  f r ie n d ly  

a tm o s p h e re ”    

It  w a s  g ra t ify in g  to  s e e  

th a t  s o  m a n y  p e o p le  

tu rn e d  u p  to  a t te n d  th is  

s e c o n d  c o n c e r t  a n d  it  is  

e s p e c ia lly  s a t is fy in g  to  

s e e  th a t  th e  E lm w o o d  

a n d  L im e w o o d  

re s id e n ts  w e re  a g a in  

h a p p y  to  c o m e  a lo n g  

a n d  s u p p o rt  th is  s e c o n d  

e v e n t . 

T h e  In n o v a t io n  

C h a m b e r  O rc h e s tr a   

IC O  w a s  o r ig in a lly  

fo u n d e d  in  2 0 1 4  a n d  is  

m a d e  u p  o f  ta le n te d  

lo c a l m u s ic ia n  w h o  

re g u la r ly  g iv e  th e ir  t im e  

v o lu n ta r ily .  T h e  

o rc h e s t ra  p r id e s  it s e lf  

o n  p e r fo rm in g  ra re ly  

h e a rd  a n d  o r  p e r fo rm e d  

w o rk s .  

C h a rm ia n  B a s k e y f ie ld  w h o  c h a ir s  th e  

c o m m it te e  th a t  o rg a n is e  th e  o rc h e s t ra  s a id  

" O n  b e h a lf  o f  th e  o rc h e s t ra  I  w o u ld  lik e  to  

th a n k  th e  c e n tre  fo r  th e ir  w e lc o m e  a n d  

w o u ld  e s p e c ia lly  lik e  to  th a n k  th e  c a te r in g  

s ta f f  a n d  Ja n e  G o d fre y , th e  C h e f  M a n a g e r , 

in  p a r t ic u la r  fo r  th e  w o n d e r fu l v a r ie ty  o f 

re fre s h m e n ts  s e rv e d  d u r in g  th e  in te rv a l”  

 

 

 

E x c e lle n t  F e e d b a c k   

Ia n  B o s s o n s  (N o rth f ie ld  

C e n tr e  M a n a g e r )  s p o k e  

to  m e m b e r s  o f  th e  

a u d ie n c e   a fte r  th e  

p e r fo rm a n c e  to  g a u g e  

th e ir  re a c t io n  to  th e  

p e r fo rm a n c e .   T h e  

g e n e ra l c o n s e n s u s  w a s  

th a t  th e y  w e re  h a p p y  to  

s e e  m u s ic  b e in g  

p e r fo rm e d  in  t h e  c e n tre  

m a n y  s a y in g  w h a t  a  

w o n d e r fu l a c o u s t ic  th e  

d o u b le  v o id  in  th e  c a fé  

h a d  p ro v id e d  to  th e  

m u s ic . 

F u t u r e  C o n c e r ts  

A g a in  it  w a s  a  th o ro u g h ly  e n jo y a b le  e v e n in g  

a n d  a ll th o s e  w h o  

a t te n d e d  e x p re s s e d  

h o w  m u c h  th e y  h a d  

e n jo y e d  th e  c o n c e r t  

a n d  lo o k in g  

fo r w a r d  to  

a t te n d in g  th e  n e x t  

o n e  w h ic h  w ill b e  

h e ld  s o m e t im e  la te  

th is  y e a r . 

 

 

 

W a tc h  o u t fo r  fu tu re  p o s te r s  

o r  f ly e r s  in  th e  c e n tr e  fo r  

d e ta ils  o f th e  n e x t c o n c e r t  

 

❹  Report on the Spring Concert 
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25th March 2017 

“Spring in time” concert appositely named 

as the concert was performed on the 

evening the clocks went forward. 
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ABOUT ARMED FORCES DAY 

What? 
Armed Forces Day is a chance to show your support for the men and women who make 
up the Armed Forces community: from currently serving troops to Service families, 
veterans and cadets. There are many ways for people, communities and organisations 
across the country to show their support and get involved, from attending an event or 
joining us online to throwing a party or local event. 

When? 
Armed Forces Day takes place on the last Saturday each June.  In 2017, it will take place 
on Saturday 24 June. 
Armed Forces Day celebrations begin on Monday 19 June when the Armed Forces Day 
flag is raised on buildings and famous landmarks around the country. 
Reserves Day on 21 June will also provide an opportunity for the country to recognise our 
Reserve Forces. 

Why? 
Showing support for the Armed Forces provides a much valued morale boost for the troops 
and their families. You can find out more about what they are doing at home and around 
the world by visiting the official sites of the Royal Navy, British Army and Royal Air Force. 

The Armed Forces 

The UK Armed Forces defend the UK and its interests. They are busy working 
around the world, promoting peace, delivering aid, tackling drug smugglers, 
providing security and fighting terrorism. 

 
 

❺       Summer Fair 

 
The Northfield Village summer fair is due to take place on Saturday 24

th
 June on the same 

day as National Armed Forces Day.  All partners within the village will be running stalls to 
help raise funds for their service users, entertainment will be provided thanks to Stafford 
Photographic Society and stepping stones café will be providing a BBQ at reasonable 
prices during the day. 
 
Last years summer fair helped raise much needed funds for the Northfield Centre, 
Limewood and Elmwood who all provide services for the residents within the village and 
the wider community. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

ARMED FORCES DAY 
SATURDAY 24 JUNE 2017 

https://www.armedforcesday.org.uk/reserves-day/
https://www.armedforcesday.org.uk/
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 ❻  The Launch of “This Girl Can” project 

 

 
Groove Academy and the Northfield Centre have been successful in securing 
funding to run a programme targeting Mum’s with young children who do less than 
30minutes physical exercise per week. 
 
The programme will be launched on Saturday 6

th
 May at 10am here at the Northfield 

Centre, giving you the chance to try a select number of physical fun activities which 
in turn will help build your confidence and increase your social circle. 
 
If you know anyone who would be interested please contact Kate Beauchamp on 

01785 413 230 or email 
kate.beauchamp@grooveacademy.co.uk 
 

                     

 

THIS GIRL CAN 

This Girl Can is a celebration of active 
women who are doing their thing no 
matter how well they do it, how they 
look or even how red their face gets. 
Funded by The National Lottery and 
developed by Sport England, we 
want to help women overcome the 
fear of judgement that is stopping 
too many women and girls from 
joining in. 

mailto:kate.beauchamp@grooveacademy.co.uk
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❼  Spring Clean 

Report 

 
 

On Friday 3rd March the Northfield Village partner organisations took part in the Great British Clean up, due 

to extremely inclement weather there were only 5 people brave enough to take part, Debbie Hancox the 

activity worker for Limewood with one of her residents, Michelle Williams (featured in the photograph below 

being assisted by a Limewood Resident ) and Richard Upton Community Development Co-ordinator for 

Stafford Borough Council.   

 

The initiative  ran across the Stafford Borough district as part of the national Spring Clean campaign (details 

above) and was lead in Stafford by the borough council.  Although it was raining  heavily  the group  still 

managed to pick up  5 bags of litter which were later collected by Street Scene, to whom we are very grateful. 

 

Thank you to all those who took part! 

                             

The Great British Spring Clean is a campaign with one 

simple ambition. To bring together people from across 

the country to clear up the litter that blights our towns, 

villages, countryside and coastline. 
  

In 2015, one enthusiastic individual - Melissa Murdoch - had an idea to get people from all walks of 

life together in cleaning up the rubbish that surrounds us. Together, with Adrian Evans, Keep Britain 

Tidy, Country Life Magazine and a range of supporting partners the Clean for The Queen campaign 

inspired 250,000 people to get involved in local clean ups through March 2016. But we couldn't 

leave it there… 

Through March 2017, we want to inspire 500,000 people to get outdoors, get active and help clear 

up the rubbish that lies around us.  

 

We’re calling on individuals, community groups, charities, sports clubs, business, local authorities 

and many more to sign up and take part. 

 

You’ll join an ever growing band of people who have had enough of other people’s litter, are willing 

to donate their time to help clear it up and want to see an end to littering. 
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Ian Bossons - Centre Manager 

 
We’ve had a busy first quarter of the year.  The Building Better Opportunities 

project has been launched and is now running with 4 participants this is an 

excellent start and I’m really pleased with the progress to date. We are about to 

start yet another project called “Work Routes” this will start in the early 

summer.   

 

The centre has been very busy with lots of companies hiring the rooms for 

meetings and events.  On the 8th of February we had a jobs fair organised by the 

County Council where a number of local companies set up stands to promote 

jobs within their businesses. On the 6th March Active Lives launched the first of 

their Parent and Toddler sessions these are running until the 10th of April on a 

Monday from 9.30 to 11.30.  I was very happy to attend the opening of new 

training Kitchen which is  Staffordshire Aspire’s latest venture within the centre. 

It was a great day with excellent cakes which had been home made in the 

kitchen by the Aspire group members.   

 

We have been working hard with the partner organisations who share the site to 

put together collaborative activities an example of this was the  Spring Clean 

event held on the 3rd of March - you can read more about this on page 8.  We 

made a decision to become a member of the Chamber of Commerce and hope 

this will establish us further into the business infrastructure of Stafford there is 

more on the benefits of our membership on page 1. 

 

We are looking forward to the summer where we will have a range of activities 

going on in the centre one of which is the summer fair to be held on the 24th of 

June more on this on page 5.  Everyone is looking forward to the launch of This 

Girl Can being delivered through the Groove Academy this will take place on 

the 6th of May more details on page 7. 

 

I am very sorry to announce that after 2 years of  

service with the centre Michelle Williams our 

Community Development worker is moving on 

to a new job working with SSCVA South 

Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action.  

On behalf of the centre  I would like to wish 

her well in her new role. 
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Michelle Williams - BBO Community  

Engagement and Volunteer Co-ordinator 

 
 

Well where do I start??  It has been an exciting couple of years 
and to have been here from the beginning was a privilege.  I 
have met some amazing people from within the village and the 
wider community have made some friends and have worked with 
some great professionals. 
 
It is sad that I will be leaving but I wish Ian and the team all the 
best moving forward with developing the Northfield Centre and 
hope you get a new Community Worker just as enthusiastic as 
myself. 
 
Not everyone sees what I do behind the scenes but what I have 
done is help towards raising funds for the centre, introduced a 
clothes bank, inducted and supported number of volunteers to 
work within the centre, wrote a number of funding bids, worked 
with partners to promote the work we do not only here at the 
centre but within the village and organised a number of events. 
 
At the start of January we were successful in receiving funding to 
deliver the Building Better Opportunities Programme in Stafford 
as part of a wider consortium, this funding secured my post until 
December 2019 so for the past 3 months I have been working on 
that and will be handing this work over to the new community 
worker when they are in post. 
 
For the village concept to work and move 
forward we need all partner organisations to 
work closely together to ensure we are 
meeting the needs of those who live in 
Elmwood, Limewood, Salt bank and our 
surrounding neighbours. 
 
I want to thank you all for the support you 

have given me during my time here and 

wish you all the very best for the future. 
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The Northfield Centre is proud to host the 

Stepping Stones Café and bar which is now 

under the new management of Wrekin 

Housing Trust. Stepping Stones serves a 

range of delicious locally sourced food 

throughout the day and provides a 

wonderful setting to enjoy one of our 

delicious Barista style coffees with our 

renowned homemade cakes (with even a 

wider selection now available).   

We have a special large breakfast offer including a free tea, coffee or orange juice. 

With the summer fast approaching we are putting on a new exciting menu incorporating 

a variety of healthy salads, wraps and lighter lunches ideal for the warmer weather.  You 

can even enjoy a cool glass of our crisp Sauvignon Blanc on our terrace.  During the 

warm weather we open up the café with our large bi-folding doors leading out onto the 

terrace where you can enjoy your food overlooking the Northfield garden. All our patrons 

are welcome to use our free Wi-Fi or public access computers at the Northfield Centre. 

The café provides its excellent coffees, cakes and sandwiches to take away too. So if 

you are in a rush and haven't time to stay and enjoy the ambience then don’t feel you 

need to miss out!  

The Café is also available to hire for events, parties or 

functions with renowned bespoke buffets and we can 

offer a licensed bar too. 

The Stepping Stones Café support us to help raise funds 

which are ploughed back into the centre. 

 
Jane Godfrey Chef Manager 
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 Office Space 

To Let 

 
We have an office within the centre 

to let.  If you are interested in 

finding out more about this please 

contact Ian Bossons. 

 

 01785 248733 

ian.bossons@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
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Computer Centre 
Northfield Centre, Stafford, ST16 3BZ 

The computer centre has seen some changes over the last few months.   

Linda Bond is now the Lead Support Worker.  Linda has worked at the 

computer centre for many years.  We now have a new member of staff, 

Gayner Skinner, and a volunteer, John Bray.  They all work together to 

provide IT tuition and support to learners in a friendly and relaxed en-

vironment. 

 

The computer centre is open to adults with physical disabilities and/or 

mild learning difficulties.  Every learner is catered for as an individual 

and the activities and pace of learning are planned to suit the 

specific goals of each individual. 
 

There are some spaces available if you would like to learn 

basic computer skills or build on your existing skills.   
 

Telephone Linda for further details on 07756913569  Mon - 

Fri afternoons 1.00pm - 4.00pm or call in for a chat any 

weekday afternoon. 
 

We also need more volunteers! If you have computer skills that you 

could share with others and have a couple of hours a week to spare we 

would love to hear from you.  Please phone Linda to have a chat about 
how you think you could help. 

Gayner 

John 

 

 

 

 

Aspire have now opened their new kitchen to help service users 
hone their independent living skills.   Aspire has leased  a 
second room in the centre and converted it into a fully-fitted 
kitchen with some adapted technology.  This followed requests 
from their clients, social workers, parents and carers. 
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County councillors Ian Hollinshead and Philip Jones helped 
to fund the kitchen units and Councillor Hollinshead officially 
opened the new facility, with the help of Aspire’s clients 
pictured  

 

Julie Sleight who owns Aspire, said “We cook with a focus on 
healthy eating and will be freezing fresh vegetables from our 
own allotment  this summer.  We clean, wash and iron - it’s 
really a home  from home!  Our clients helped to choose 
everything, from the paint we used on the walls to the layout 
of the kitchen fittings.  They looked in showrooms and worked 
to a budget. It's taken many months but has been a brilliant 
learning experience for them all.  The kitchen will also provide 
local residents with dementia a new opportunity to cook as a 
practical activity. 
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Groove at the Northfield Centre 
 

Established for over 10yrs now, Groove Academy have happily 

settled into the Northfield Centre.  Eighteen months on, and they 

have been able to develop their class timetable. 

They cater for Grandparents to Grandchildren with an extensive 

timetable.  The Children’s classes have seen ‘Mini Groovers’ and 

‘Dancing Divas’ excel and build in character.  Children’s dance 

party’s are the most recent venture to explode.  The adult classes 

can help you build strength, improve you core, burn calories or 

learn a new dance skill.  With classes during the day and in the 

evenings, there are lots of opportunities for you to build regular 

activity into your day. 

 

Up coming activities include dance workshops and short courses. 

 

The timetables, and events, course and workshop details can all 

be found on www.grooveacademy.co.uk or by calling 01785 

413230 

Kate Beauchamp 

 email 
enquiries@grooveacademy.co.uk 

 Tel:01785 413 230 
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This course is aimed at promoting your overall health and wellbeing. 
By utilising simple but effective techniques from the Zen tradition. This 
includes various meditation techniques including body scan and 
counting/following the breath, mindful movement and mindful living.  
We can equip you to effectively manage everyday life, deal with stress 
and pain, improve your concentration and generally boost your overall 
health and wellbeing. 
 
Over the 8 week course we will look at and explore a variety of topics 
including: -Stress and time pressures, Anxiety, Physical pain, taking 
care of yourself, Elevated function, Changing your life.  
 
The course is taught by Lee Davey, a Staffordshire based, qualified 
Qigong teacher and Student Zen Mindfulness and Meditation teacher.  
Lee says “ Both practices have helped me through very stressful times 
in my life and it is this that I wish to share with other people. I came to 
Qigong through my love of martial arts, this in turn quietened my busy 
brain and naturally led on to a love of meditation”.  
Sky Blue Yoga also offer Vinyasa Yoga for all levels of fitness and 
specialist classes including Functional fitness for over 50’s, Chair 
Yoga, Mummy Baby Yoga and Yin. 
 
If you are interested in booking this 
course or have questions contact 
Claire at Sky Blue Yoga on  
07815 429477 or email  
 
Claire@skyblueyoga.co.uk 
 
If you are interested in Qigong courses 
contact Lee Davey directly on  
 
staffordhealthqigong@yahoo.co.uk 
 

Sky Blue Studio  

 

Zen Meditation and Mindfulness for wellbeing  
 

8 week course Friday’s 10-11am. 
Sky Blue Yoga Studio, Northfield Centre, Stafford, ST16 3DA.  

Next course starts Friday May  5
th
  £65 for 8 consecutive weeks 

mailto:Claire@skyblueyoga.co.uk
mailto:staffordhealthqigong@yahoo.co.uk
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Now available at Sky Blue Yoga  

 
Reiki healing £30.00 

Angelic Reiki healing £30.00 

Holistic Massage £30.00 

         Back and legs £25.00 

Back, shoulders & arms £25.00 

Indian Head (neck & shoulders) £30.00 

Aromatherapy £30.00 

Hot stone therapy £30.00 

Reflexology £30.00 

 

 

Courses 

Learn to practice Reiki for yourself, complete with work book  

and continuing guidance 

 

 

Reiki level 1    £80.00 

Coaching & energy sessions £20.00 

 

 

 

Contact Amy for your free consultation on 

07833 664 130 

Discounts and concessions available 
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Stafford Photographic Society was formed in 1895 and It is one of the oldest 
photographic societies in the  Midlands.  
 
We have been meeting at the Northfield Centre for just over a year now and all our 
members and guests have been very complimentary about the facilities and the 
cooperative staff     
 
We have a wide range of guest speakers over the year covering a broad range of 
subjects including travel, wildlife, landscapes, sports photography and photographic 
techniques. We also have our own internal competitions where members present their 
best images for   scrutiny by external judges.  
Once a month we meet at the Fire Station in Stone for our ‘Question & Answer’ session 
where members set the agenda to discuss images they have taken or ask questions 
about their photographic equipment 
 
The Society continues to have success in local and national competitions and was 
awarded joint first in a national print competition run by Photographic Alliance of Great 
Britain (PAGB) in October 2015. The PAGB has over a thousand clubs throughout the 
UK and is internationally recognized as a major organization in the world of photography. 
The best we had done previously was coming second in 2003 
 
The Society is always looking for new members of all abilities who wish to pursue their 
interest in photography, everyone is welcome whether you are using a phone camera or 
an expensive SLR camera, why not come along and see for yourself and take advantage 
of the wonderful facilities. We meet every Tuesday night from the 1st of September to 
the end of May at the Northfield Centre from 7.30 to 10.00 pm.  
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“With 25 years’ experience as a German teacher, I have             
optimised my own strategy for teaching effectively and 
accurately. You might be learning German for business, to 
relocate, to pass a GCSE or A level or for pleasure. I can 
ensure you will be able to communicate in meaningful and 
accurate German within hours. 

 
The most important element of learning a language is to be 
able to speak it with confidence and accuracy. 
 
I have been here at the Northfield Centre since September 
2015. I have been operating in school term time on               
Thursdays” 

Alison Kirsch offers a unique German language training  

service to individuals and businesses in Staffordshire, Shropshire 
and the West Midlands. 
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Young people often define themselves 

and their activities by the areas in which 

they ’hang out’. By the age of 12 or 13yrs 

many young people are beginning to 

have a greater freedom in where they go 

and what they do. A recent project called 

‘Urban Explorers’ based in the North end 

of Stafford set out to engage some of 

these young 

people in creative 

activities that 

would get them 

looking more 

closely at their 

environment.  

Stafford Knot 

Rotary Club, who 

meet at the 

Northfield Centre 

in Magnolia 

Avenue, worked 

with Dawn Jutton from local community 

arts company Mediadivas to deliver 

creative sessions 

at the nearby 

Gainsborough 

[art]works. The 

aim was to 

encourage young 

people to record 

their area through 

photography, 

drawing, and 

local history 

research. The 

Urban Explorer 

project, funded in 

part by 

Staffordshire County Council’s Local 

Community Fund, started with photo-

walks along the Isabel Trail and adjacent 

areas of historical and contemporary 

significance such as Stafford Common, 

Stafford Cemetery and Doxey Marshes 

in addition to areas suggested by the 

young people. While the project did not 

originally set out 

to be 

photographic, 

the young people 

were inspired by 

their images 

which they later 

used in the 

studio to create 

large drawn 

architectural 

portraits. 

Project lead 

Dawn Jutton from Mediadivas said, 

It quickly 

became clear 

that although the 

young people, all 

from Sir Graham 

Balfour School, 

were enthused 

and engaged 

with the project 

we needed to 

ensure the 

sessions did not 

feel too much like 

school-work. The 

group’s 

Stafford’s Northfield Centre showcases Rotary 

Club’s Urban Explorer project  

Xander and Raijit work on a large architectural portrait in the studio. 

Xander explains his involvement whilst Raijit shows Councillor Maureen 

Compton his Urban Explorer images on the laptop.  

 

Photograph by Abigail Jones one of the Urban Explorers, aged 14yrs. 
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enthusiasm for video games and 

puzzle-related narratives sparked 

interesting and unexpected 

conversations. We decided to 

build on their skills using recent 

and historical photographs as 

prompts to imagine characters 

and stories for a new computer 

game that could explore Stafford 

through the eras and so ‘Bob’, a 

time traveller from the 1940s was 

born! 

The young people were keen to share 

their photographs and find out more 

about how Stafford would have looked 

to Bob the time traveller and the 

Northfield Centre provided the ideal 

community venue. Residents, members 

of the community and families were 

invited to view the work and talk to the 

young people about their project. The 

evening, also supported by local 

County Councillor Maureen Compton 

and members of the Stafford Knot 

Rotary club, was a great success and 

the young people showed immense 

pride in their achievements.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Harrison (L), Raijit  and Ben (background) discuss 

their images of the urban walks with PCSOs from 

the local policing team. 

Image on right: LtoR  Jay, Ben and Harrison aiming 

for different viewpoints of the same building. 

For more info please contact: 

Dawn Jutton 07710414007 or admin@mediadivas.org.uk or  

Geoff Cooper (Stafford Knot Rotary Club)   geoffcooper29@gmail.com 

mailto:admin@mediadivas.org.uk
mailto:geoffcooper29@gmail.com
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I am pleased to say that I am the new Dementia Outreach 
Manager at Choices Housing, and based at Limewood in 
Stafford. 
 
 I am working to set up a information and advice Hub, that 
will be a point of contact where any one affected by 
dementia, can  be supported to access services. 
 
By creating  dementia friendly communities within Stafford 
and the surrounding area, I am linked  to Dementia friends I 
will be delivering 
information sessions about 
 dementia, to businesses , 
other professionals, 
housing associations,  
residents  and local groups. 
This will enable others to 
form part of a dementia 
friendly community. 

Limewood appoints a new Dementia 

Outreach Manager 
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Ian Hollinshead  

 
As the County Councillor for the 
Stafford North division, I am really 
pleased to see how the Northfield 
Centre is developing as a real asset 
for the Village, our local community 
and beyond.   
From before the Centre opened its 
doors in April 2015, I began getting 
to know the  people  involved in 
running it and finding out how I could help.  I used my Local  
Community Fund to support the opening event and 
activities. Since then, I have been able to offer further 
support to extend the range of  activities for families. When I 
am out and about locally, I am always keen to promote the 
Centre and help make positive connections with other 
facilities, groups and activities in the  area. Just lately, I have 
been holding a surgery at the centre - you can find me here 
on the first Saturday of the month between 11 am and 12 
noon 

 
 ian.hollinshead@staffordshire.gov.uk    
  07814 143999        

mailto:ian.hollinshead@staffordshire.gov.uk
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Ian Bossons  

(Centre Manager) 

 01785 248733 ian.bossons@northfieldcentre.co.uk 

 07816510446 

 

 

Michelle Williams   

(BBO Community Engagement and  01785 248733 

Volunteer Coordinator) 07816 510347  michelle.williams@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Abi Davies  
(Team Leader & room bookings co-ordinator) 01785 248733 abi.davies@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Wes Davies  
(General assistant) 01785 248733 wesley.davies@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Jane Godfrey 
(Chef Manager—café or party bookings) 01785 248733 jane.godfrey@wrekinhousingtrust.org.uk 
 
 
 

 www.northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 www.fuseenterprise.co.uk 
 www.wrekinhousingtrust.org.uk 

 
 
www.facebook.com/The-Northfield-Centre-1094280863922071 

 

www.facebook.com/pages/Fuse-Enterprise-CIC/102708346731892  
 

 

Registered Office: Wrekin Housing Trust, Colliers Way, Old Park, Telford TF3 4AW  

Company No: 9516046  VAT No. 974801202  

info@northfieldcentre.co.uk 


